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Jim Tierney      7 APRIL 2006                                               

Dear Minister Judy Spence MP

First you have been incorrectly advised we, or me, have not spoken with the Catholic Inspector Swan on several occasions. I rang this Inspector Swan after you advising me to make arrangements to meet him because we did not sign statements. 

 My wife and me went to meet with this Inspector too sign a statement as did the other witnesses and it suddenly became a non police matter!

It will be the last any of us would be in the same room as this former Catholic prosecutor Inspector as he told us both he was.
YOUR INFORMATION IS OF NO ASSISTANCE TO THE COMMUNITY GROUP OF CAIRNS OR MY WIFE AND ME.
THEY WANT THE QUESTIONS ANSWERED THAT I INFORMED YOU OF, NOT A TYPICAL POLITIAN'S ANSWER. 
As far as we are concerned nothing has changed since JOH BJELKE-PETERSEN ruled with Terry Lewis at the helm.

So please do not expect any of us to contact this Catholic Police Inspector for further enquiries do you think we are totally stupid. 
We took your advice before, and were humiliated, made to feel like we were criminals by this former Catholic prosecutor Inspector Swan.     
When it is this CATHOLIC SVDP so - called charity that can lose $130 million dollars of donated money for the poor with impunity! 

This information was published by THE AUSTRALIAN NEWSPAPER that was informed by a member of the secret Society a retired barrister.                                                                                                                    They can steal my property {and this is not the full fitness equipment I donated} I am talking about; this is MY OWN PROPERTY THAT I WAS USING TO HELP KIDS LABOR Minister Spencer.

When we went to meet with CATHOLIC Inspector Swan and Detective Sergeant Heaton.

This Inspector told my wife and me his wife signs his [Inspector Swan's] signature not hers to draw money from his-not her bank account because it is convenient. 

I WILL AGAIN REPEAT THE QUESTION I ASKED YOU BEFORE- THE ONE YOU TOTALLY DISREGARDED.

WHEN DOES SIGNING ANOTHER PERSONS SIGNATURE FOR ANY REASON BECOME ILLEGAL? 

Because we need to know from you personally you are the police Minister and we as tax payers pay your wages. 

If it is all above board to do what this cop's wife does and the Administrator of Cairns SVDP demanded a volunteer too do- can we do it with the same impunity?                                                                                                                  YES or NO?                                                                                                      
Sergeant Sheridan Heaton informed my wife and me she was waiting for her clearance so she could go to IRAQ to get whacked because she could not go on living anymore. 
And this woman is interested in SVDP doing the right thing please!!!!

We were not asked to sign a release document we were informed by SVDP solicitors that their employers state-                              

“The society rejects your assertion that the equipment is your property if you are agreeable to the terms of the proposed gift deed they will gift the equipment to Gumba Gumba”.      
                    

“YOU MAY WISH TO SEEK INDEPENDENT LEGAL ADVICE……………”PLEASE!!!!!!!!

WE JUDY / JIM TIERNEY SENT ALL THE DOCUMENTS BACK TO THE SVDP SOLICITORS WITH A NOTE THAT SAID, “WE DECLINE YOUR NONSENSE”
How can the first party give permission to gift belongings that they do not have - and the second party that have these belongings have made public statements that the first party do not own?   
IF THIS IS CALLED A RELEASE DOCUMENT BY A POLICE MINISTER GOD HELP US.

SO now QLD branch of SVDP wants to gift our equipment to an indigenous group.

They realise we are never ever going to stop telling the appropriate people about their despicable behaviour. 

Imagine the headlines they would get in the local press.                                                                                                                         
“St Vincent de Paul gifts an indigenous group a whole fitness centre”. 

In the signing of gagging orders St Vincent de Paul walk-sorry this group are not walking? 
Summary-

1. Police Inspector tells Judy and Jim Tierney his wife forges his signature because it is convenient for this Inspectors wife when she wants money from Inspectors bank account.  This bank account is not the Inspectors wife’s own account according to the Inspector.

2. Same police Inspector tells Judy and Jim Tierney those Statutory Declarations are not worth the paper they are written on. 

3. Detective Sergeant Heaton advises Judy and Jim Tierney to walk away because they will do nothing. She continues “It will end up killing you I did not walk away so I am now going to go to Iraq”. 

She puts her index finger to her temple and states- “IT ONLY TAKES ONE SHOT AND IT IS ALL OVER BUT I WILL TAKE A FEW WITH ME”.

4. Because of the behaviour of QLD senior police officers like recently not correctly disconnecting a phone while they were verbally abusing a female reporter. 

Joh Bjelke-Petersen and Terry Lewis and crew, we do not trust the police or police Ministers and who could say we would be wrong.

5. Because it is assumed by many that the Catholic Church influences Politics, we knew it would be impossible to prove any of the above so all interviews conducted with the mentioned police officers WE TAPED AND HAVE GIVEN COPIES OF THESE TAPES TO THE APPROPRIATE PEOPLE.

I am tired of helping people and being abused by people who think they are so smart. 

All I have ever done is help the poor and disadvantaged and I have decided enough is enough.

If these St Vincent de Paul people who are ONLY THE CUSTODIANS of donated money are allowed to give away $130 MILLION to Ozcare illegally and know they are accountable to no one.

Abuse people enough for them to consider suicide, slander people, harass people then it is time i did what no one else will and that is make them accountable to the Australian people. 
Below is a copy of a letter I sent to the honourable Justice Michael Kirby AC CMG.

I knew you would let them walk I just gave you the benefit of the doubt.

I hope to hear from you soon 





James V. Tierney                       

46 Oleander Street

46 Oleander Street 

Holloways Beach

Qld. 4878
29th Nov. 2005.

Email jjls@bigpond.com  

Ph. 07 40550767

THE HONOURABLE JUSTICE MICHAEL KIRBY AC CMG.

Dear Justice Kirby

Enclosed is a copy of one of the numerous letters I have sent to upstanding leading members of the Catholic Church regarding the gym named in that correspondence. 

Information regarding the Statutory Declarations has been forwarded to both Federal and State Government ministers, all of who have responded. 

However as far as the Catholic Church and members of the Catholic charity St Vincent de Paul are concerned, both at INTERNATIONAL STATE and NATIONAL levels, silence has been the response.

Then correspondence from the Society solicitors arrived, requesting that I sign a gift Deed so the equipment could be passed, by the Society, to a local aboriginal group. 

These documents also stated that on the transfer of this equipment I would make no further comment regarding the gym or the Society without the Society's permission. 

Needless to say I am not going to sign such documents. 

So the next step is still unclear.

Why is the Queensland branch of the Society of St Vincent de Paul so afraid of people going public if they are innocent of any wrongdoing? 

Do these people think they are above the law because they are a Catholic charity?                

This is a copy of a note I received from diocesan president McAuliffe. 

He had sent this note in a box that contained my personal autographed boxing photographs worth hundreds of dollars some of them were smashed. 

I loaned them to the gym.

“If you would like to reclaim any of this equipment it would need to be removed from the facility before the end of this week.”

This note arrived on Tuesday 13th September 2005 telling me I had to have all my equipment removed by Friday 16th September 2005.

I suffer from chronic PTSD, after a negligent hospital procedure, and do not drive.                                                                                                                                   As I have already stated, it took me several months to install the equipment by myself with no volunteers.                

I had worked as a volunteer running the gym for four years.

The Society’s Administrator Mrs. Fell stated to me the then, diocesan president Mr. Marc King had stolen money. 

The Society’s Administrator Mrs. Fell asked an elderly lady volunteer to forge her signature (Fell) on a work document to get something from a shop; this request was asked in front of witnesses. 

When the lady refused Mrs. Fell verbally abused her stating “if I tell you to do it you will”.

After my wife and me had been requested to go to Brisbane to tell the State president and Mr. Tom Barry, the General Secretary about Mrs. Fells bullying of staff, it was requested of me by Mr. Barry that I chair a Special Works Committee.  

I was told that I had to have a person, who was a member of the Society on the committee. 

I rang Mr. Bernie Gough and asked him if he would be on the committee he said “No not while the Fell’s are in the Society” I asked him “why” he replied “Maree Fell has stolen $20,000 dollars”.                                                                                                                           
While we where in Brisbane, the State president, and Mr. Barry, asked us why we both, had a problem about putting false numbers of indigenous people down. Mr. Barry said just guess.

I TOLD THEM BOTH I WOULD ADVISE THE INSTRUCTORS NOT TO DO IT. I JAMES V. TIERNEY ADVISED THE INSTRUCTORS NOT TO FORGE INDIGENOUS NUMBERS. 

This statement was also reported to the National president.              

One of St Vincent de Paul staff talked about an attempted suicide because of the Society’s Administrator Mrs. Fell’s behaviour. 

The person was persecuted and humiliated, by the staff calling her a lesbian.                     
It was said so she could hear it that “She should not be working for a Catholic charity”. 

This lady has all this documented with Work Place Health and Safety. 

Many still find it hard to believe how a Catholic charity is allowed to get away with so much stealing, abuse, gangster tactics, bullying, humiliating, and lying.   

Byron Donnelly the other Vinnies gym instructor for the Society’s asked the CEO Peter Maher, what are we going to say to our special clients, because you are leaving for Brisbane, so you do not have to face the kids and their parents? 

The clients were given no warning of the gym’s closure.                   

The CEO Peter Maher replied “life’s tough” thankfully these words were witnessed by other people. 

I can only hope your HONOUR that I am not needlessly wasting your time, but I feel such a fool allowing myself to be so deceived by a Catholic charity and need to share my experiences with someone I trust. 

It seems to me, from my person experiences that the Catholic Church and its associated charities and activities remain untouchable. 
I thought we had entered the age of transparency when the giving of money or gifts is concerned, how wrong one can be.

Yours truly,

Jim Tierney









